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Dear Parishioner
Welcome to the latest Malawi Newsletter – full of good news about the Corpus Christi Twinning Project.
Sponsorships
For the years 2013/14 our sponsors will be providing an education for 39 students.   Most of these are in secondary school but some are at university, one of whom is studying at medical college to become a doctor.

We have students taking advanced courses in Teaching, Accountancy and Computer Sciences as well as a young man studying for the priesthood.
Without financial assistance none of these students would have progressed beyond primary school.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Micro Loans

Another continuing success story is our Micro Loans project.  
In our February newsletter there was a message from Fr Francis at Njale and he told us of the real success that this project is having on reducing poverty in his parish.   Many parishioners are keen to join the project if more funds are provided.   
During the summer break we received a second letter from Malawi, concerning  Micro Loans: shown over the page, which has been very heartening to read.   
As a reminder for you, we send a capital sum to the parish priest.   This is loaned out to those parishioners who have no prospects of earning a living, but could do so with a little help to set up their own small businesses. 
This could be setting up a workshop or a market stall to sell whatever they can provide, such as garden produce or freshly caught fish.  Those who have benefitted from the sewing machines we have sent via the Containers, could be producing and selling clothing and other materials.

 The loans are eventually paid back, with a little interest.   This helps the fund to grow and then be available to others.

This second letter came from the Catholic Women’s Organisation in Karonga – Fr Denis’ parish.   This is what they say but please note that, although the sums mentioned appear to be large amounts, one British Pound is equal to over 500 of their Malawi Kwacha(MK):
REPORT ON THE REVOLVING FUND – CWO
“Following our report dated 27th October 2012 concerning the loans made, the Catholic Women’s Organisation now present an update.

The Father Superior, Vicar General Denis Chitete, increased the loan amount by MK150,000, making a total of MK350,000.   This helped us to give out loans to more women.  
A total of 37 women were granted loans of MK10,000 and of these, 27 were from St Mary’s Parish and 10 were from the Lughali zone of our Parish.   Both centres were allocated MK270,000 and MK100,000 respectively.

In this second loan disbursement we agreed to charge an interest fee of 10% so that our capital should grow.   Out of the MK385,000 the remaining MK15,000 was saved under the Parish account.

As per our first report, the benefit obtained by these women cannot be over- emphasised.   Many have improved their livelihoods: they have developed their existing small businesses.   A great change has been experienced in their general lives.

As a church group, women are now better able to contribute towards church activities, because of the loans obtained.

The number of targeted women is large and not all have yet been included in the loans project.   We would therefore request that we be considered if more funds are made available to help those so far not included.

To our Father Superior, we would like to thank you for coming up with this idea.   We have not only been saved from poverty, we have also been encouraged to work hard to develop our small businesses.

All catholic women of Karonga Diocese greatly appreciate and value this assistance.”
It is clear from reading this letter and the previous one from Fr Francis, that our Loan project is a tremendous success.   In keeping with our vision for Malawi-Twin, we are helping people up rather than helping them out.   Providing a woman with the means to feed her family will give her independence rather than leaving her to rely on the charity of others.
All of the recipients referred to in this letter are women with children: single or widowed, this is why they are selected.
~ ~ ~ ~ ~

Container
Our next container will be leaving Tonbridge in March next year.   More information about this will follow shortly.

On behalf of our friends in Malawi: a big ‘Thank you’ to all our supporters.
Peter Wells

On behalf of your Malawi Team.
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